Minutes of the Museum Sub-Committee Meeting held at 7pm, on 13th June 2011 at the Council Offices, Pentyrch.
Present: 
Councillors:
 

Penri Williams (Chairman), John Harrison & 






Lindsay Davies


Pentyrch History Society: 
Don Llewellyn, Ellis Davies, Ivor Betty, Rod 






Thomas, Barry Davies & Derek Thomas 


Also Present:




Vincent James (Cartographer) & Alec Davies 






(Clerk to the Council)
Apologies: 




Cllr Gill Rees
46
Minutes of the Meeting of 4th April 2011

The minutes were adopted as a true record and, using the minutes, the Chairman updated 
the meeting as to the current situation.
47
Matters Arising and Progress Made
The following progress had been made:
1. Don Llewellyn advised that it was his original intention to move 10 copies of each of the 52 editions of the ‘Garth Domain’ to the Council Office for storage.  However he has retained 15 copies of each Garth Domain at home and the remaining stored numbers vary in size.  Ivor Betty had agreed to go through the stored editions to note numbers and location of storage.
2. Robin Simpson was not present and the issue over what bottles would be suitable for display was deferred.  
48
Display Boards 
Cllr Williams advised that all the drafts were now complete but he wished to go through them once again, to ensure that they were correct, before taking them to the printers by the end of July.  This was agreed.  Cllr Williams to arrange
49
Display Cabinets
Cllr Rees was not present but the Clerk read out her email advising the meeting of the action she had taken.  The Clerk went on to advise the meeting that Cllr Rees’ suggestion had been towards a bespoke piece of furniture with a glass top for displaying exhibits.  The Clerk went on to advise that an alternative suggestion, made by Cllr Williams, was to buy a glass cabinet, similar to the one in the front room that currently held items of Creigiau pottery, and display artefacts.  This would be housed along the chimney breast, between the two sets of cupboards, in the back-room.  The Clerk had checked with the IKEA cabinets on the internet which showed a variety of styles costing £200 - £325.  Unfortunately the locking cabinet in the front room had been superseded and the only locking cabinet now available was in white.  This stimulated a general discussion and it was agreed that the Clerk would try source a suitable cabinet within the next month.  Clerk to arrange
50
Displays, Photographs and Literature
Cllr Williams advised the meeting of the two new Llantrisant Newsletters, from the Llantrisant & District History Society and the 52nd Garth Domain, from the Pentyrch History Society, and he proposed that the PCC affiliate to both societies with a payment of £30 a year each.  This was agreed by members.
51
Tithe Map
The Tithe Map had been printed and was now on the wall in the front meeting room.  The Clerk felt that it was of such merit that it deserved to be framed and placed on the wall in the back-room where the lighting could be changed from strip to spot-light and the map would not be subjected to any sun bleaching.  Cllr Williams preferred the map in the front room as part of the display boards.  Members agreed with Cllr Williams.

Vince James produced a further map that he was working upon, which designated the fields in colours according to their use.  Cllr Williams thanked Vince James for his efforts and proposed that it be produced on an A1 size board, which would be half the size of the existing Tithe map.
52
Any other business and the date of the next meeting
Cllr Williams felt that the building needed to be safety checked in terms of the Fire service and also from the perspective of the numbers that could be allowed, at any one time, upstairs.  Clerk to arrange 

A general discussion took place regarding opening hours; the opening of the museum itself; the film which was loosely based on Pentyrch, ‘The Englishman who went up a hill and came down the Mountain’.  In addition Ellis Davies referred to the production of all the censuses since 1841 in a manner similar to that produced by Derek Thomas.

It was agreed that a further meeting would occur on the first Monday in September, (5th September), with a view to the museum opening at the end of September.  

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.00pm.

Chair ________________________________________

Date  ________________________________________
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